





10.

11.
12.

13.

Old Business
e FY’24 Budget Update
¢ Annual Town Meeting
e Removal of Condominium Association for 16 Jan Sebastian Drive Sale
e Other Matters Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chairman

New Business

e Select Board Meeting Schedule

e Other Matters Not Reasonably Anticipated by the Chairman
Public Comment

Closing Remarks

Adjournment

NEXT MEETING: Monday, 5/1/23, 7:00 P.M., Sandwich High School — Annual Town Meeting

Thursday, 5/4/23 — Annual Town Election
Thursday, 5/11/23, 7:00 P.M., Town Hall



MINUTES BOARD OF SELECTMEN APRIL 13, 2023
Town Hall, 130 Main Street, Sandwich, MA 02563

7:00 p.m.
Present: C. Holden, B. George, P. Ellis
U T - .
Mr. H:(—ie-ﬁ‘orr)e:n(re‘drthe meeting at 7:00 PM.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
PUBLIC COMMENT

None.
REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Mr. George moved to approve the minutes of March 30, 2023. Seconded by Mr. Ellis. Approved unanimously.

TOWN MANAGER REPORT

1. Next meeting will be on April 27* at 7:00 PM. The Pre-Town Meeting that the Moderator oversees with Town
Counsel and the Clerk will be held on Wednesday, April 26™ at 3:00 PM on the stage. Anyone is invited to
attend. The draft motions will be ready by then and we will talk about the Warrant. Most importantly, the Town
Meeting is Monday, May 1% at &:00 PM at the High School.

2. The Cape is good about doing Household Hazardous Waste collection days. There are different ones for the
upper Cape towns, but anyone in the region can go. Ours is this Saturday from 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM at the high
school parking lot. It is usually well organized. The backup information is accessible through a link on the front
page of the Town Website (Sandwichmass.org). There is a form to bring for each item.

3. Monique Goldstein, Community Relations Specialist for our region of Eversource, wanted to pass on
information about the reliability project they are doing for the whole Cape. They are basically going to do an
opening ceremony, a shovel ceremony, not open to the public, but the Board is invited. It will be at the site
along the canal near the high-tension wires on Thursday, May 18" at 1:00 PM at the location. There is a
switching station off Sandwich Rd. technically in Bourne on the Base. She will be sending a formal invitation.

4. Joanne Lamothe, the library director, is retiring. We are happy for her but disappointed for us. She has been
exceptional. Mr. Dunham will be meeting with the trustees soon to help them with the search process. The
actual appointment comes from the Trustees, but we will help in any way we can with the search and Town
Counsel is available for contract issues.

5. Ongoing trainings: Anti-Harassment and Anti-Discrimination have been done over Zoom with an experienced
and outstanding presenter, Attorney Regina Ryan, who is a specialist in the field. The training is recorded. The
Town offices were closed on Monday for all day training; it was well received. Training was on police issues,
active shooter responses, how to deal with people with mental health issues, and people who are more
aggressive. We have seen more of that over the past five years. There was also specialty training in terms of IT
issues, such as cybersecurity and double authentication, which we will need to begin doing. Facilities gave a
great overview of the new buildings and proper lifting techniques. Fire did CPR, Narcan administration, AEDs,
and what to do if a fire ever happens. The staff could not say enough good things about the training and Mr.
Dunham thanks all four of the departments. We have put several employees through the Suffolk University
Municipal Leadership program; it is done every other year at Barnstable Town Hall. It is a full college year on
Fridays, where they take five graduate level courses for a Master’s in Public Administration; if they want to go
on, four of the classes count toward accreditation through Suffolk. We have put more than 12 people through
the program. There is one coming up and two employees are interested. We pay for them to go and give them
support. Through Mass Municipal Association and MIAA insurance arm, we heard they set aside $50,000 a year
for an executive leadership program where you take a team of people; it is a five-month program given on
Friday and Saturday once a month. They come down and will train 25 staff for a full day. We were awarded
$10,000 so Sandwich can participate this fall. The five who plan to go are going to start a reading program and at



the end need to pick an innovation project town wide. The money pays over a third of the total cost and will be
paid over two years. We have received many other mini-grants through HR for other training.

CORRESPONDENCE/STATEMENTS/ANNOUNCEMENTS
Mr. Holden reported that Mr. Stefani and students from his civics class attended the Pedestrian Bikeways Committee
meeting. There was discussion of MA law to protect vulnerable road users by requiring at least four feet of clearance
from passing motorists which took effect on April 1. The Commission on Disabilities” American Sign Language training
presented by DEAF Inc. will be on May 10" at the Sandwich Police Department and the class is essentially full. It was a
fine job by all to promote interest. The Commission would like to acknowledge the efforts of Candy Thomson for
identifying the handicap parking spots in town. At the School Committee meeting there was a report on the Assistant
Superintendent search process and a request for proposal for a pool project. An effort will be maintained to support use
by the general public. The Superintendent’s goals and evaluation cycle was discussed, and the policy subcommittee is
very actively engaged in a review of all policies. A public forum will be held on Tuesday, April 25™ at 6:00 PM by the
special policy subcommittee in the Sandwich library; the forum is related to playground dedication in memory of Jon

Nelson.

STAFF MEETING
7:10 PM - Public Hearing — Recommended FY 24 Budget for Town Meeting
Mr. Holden read the hearing notice. Mr. George moved to open the public hearing. Seconded by Mr. Ellis. Approved
unanimously. No questions from the public. Mr. George moved to close the public hearing. Seconded by Mr. Ellis.

Approved unanimously.

OLD BUSINESS
FY 24 Budget Update
Mr. Dunham provided an overview of the budget. We have been careful to underestimate our revenues and not using
money we are technically allowed to use by state law. Expenses are well within revenue estimates to the extent that we
will still be able to set aside an excess levy reserve of about $3.5 million. Operating budgets for schools and town are
level service budgets with minor changes up or down where needed. Budgets needed to address higher than usual utility
costs including gas. We are awaiting information on the county gasoline/fuel bids that were open last week. We have
locked in a rate of $3.04, higher than previously but lower than at the pump. If you look at the same suage we have had
and projected using new estimates, we might be slightly underfunded, but not terribly and no need to make changes.
The budget is pretty basic. We are planning to talk about some longer term funding needs over the summer. The other
thing we tried to do this year was focus more on capital requests, so those requests total $1.8 million, all easily funded
within out budget. The only uncertainties are state aid — revenue and assessments. We are going with the Governor’s
numbers, which are slightly higher, but some assessments are low (e.g. enroliment numbers at charter schools not yet
settled). We heard yesterday that the House Ways and Means was getting ready to issue their budget but they are still
not released. Mr. Dunham will send the numbers out as soon as they are released. The state budget will not be released
until July or August. What we vote on at Town Meeting are estimates but they are reliable based on experience. We are
putting significant funds into out OPEB Trust fund and another healthy amount into Stabilization. There needs to be a
balance between how much to set aside versus what is needed to provide services; that is something we will talk about
as we work on the following year’s budget. Mr. Dunham feels comfortable with what the Board and Finance Committee
have recommended and there is no disagreement between committees on any of the financial articles on the warrant.

May 1% Annual Town Meeting — Finalize & Sign Warrant for Posting

We were able to remove two draft articles — one on draft easements for Rte. 130 project and a by-law change that was
voted previously. There are 25 articles, 21 of which the Select Board put on the agenda and three petition articles, along
with the standard elect officers at the end. The ballot questions relate to removing the patrol officers from Civil Service,
which would be very positive for the town; there has been some outreach done on that. There are three Charter articles:
the main one is Article 18 — the amendments to language; the Charter is in the warrant with changes in strikethrough
and additions in bold. The Town Clerk position change is in Article 20; with suggestions from the Charter Review
Committee, the wording has been changed slightly so that the current Town Clerk will automatically remain in the
position as the first appointed Clerk. Article 21 is about the Representative Town Meeting; there had been some
concerns about how that was worded so some members of the Charter Review Committee and Mr. Dunham worked on



the wording, and it was reviewed by Counsel who liked the previous version better. Once Town Counsel understood the
concerns, it was reworded adding the words non-binding and the three steps that would ensue if it passed. Any changes
need to be referred to the State before they take effect. Articles 1 to 15 are the financial articles, and these should go
fairly quickly. The non-binding article only moves forward if Town Meeting approves it. Mr. Ellis asked about Chapter 90
— there has been no increase. The Governor proposed a two-year appropriation, but at the same level as previously. We
need an increase badly as costs have increased. Sandwich is in the top ten in the state for miles of public roads. Mr. Ellis
said this was related to an aggressive policy with developers to put in appropriate roads and we have kept them largely
in good condition. We have about $2 million for roads a year but need to look at the issue in the late summer or fall. Mr.
Tilton has updated his road projections through 2027. The meeting with the moderator and clerk is Wednesday April
26" at 3:00 PM.

Designate Treasurer/Collector as Custodian of 16 Jan Sebastian Drive Sale

If this were tax title property, the treasurer/collector would be the custodian, but this is not tax title; it is land owned by
the town that we are getting ready to sell. Designating Dave Sullivan as the custodian allows him to do all the paperwork
and signing that is needed. He would work with the attorney for the sale. This is an auction, likely on May 24", Mr.
George moved to name Dave Sullivan as custodian of 16 Jan Sebastian Drive. Seconded by Mr. Ellis. Approved
unanimously. Mr. Dunham provided some background of the building: the town bought it from the bank in 1993 for
$160,000 to accommodate increasing numbers of staff. In the next year $300,000 was appropriated to fix it. Originally,
the building was condominiums, but the town owns the whole building and the land.

Other Matters Not Reasonably Anticipated for Old Business

None.
NEW BUSINESS

Authorize Town Manager to Appoint Recommended Health Director — Heather Gallant

Mr. Dunham reviewed the process for selecting the Health Director. The team concluded that Heather Gallant should be
recommended. She has the appropriate degrees and experience; she has been the Health Director in Taunton for about
a dozen years and Bourne before that. She has been working with volunteers for at least 15 years emergency
management and sheltering. She has dealt well with some challenging issues in Taunton. Mr. George moved to
authorize the Town Manager to appoint Heather Gallant as the new Health Director. Seconded by Mr. Ellis. Approved

unanimously.

Earth Day & Town Wide Cleanup Efforts — April 15-23

This is an annual two-week event. If anyone is interested in picking up trash in any subdivision or any road in town, the
DPW offers bags, gloves, safety vests and grabbers; call the DPW at 508-833-8002 to set up a date and pick up
equipment. They will send out crews to pick up the bags once done. DPW will be doing beautification efforts throughout

town.

Other Matters Not Reasonably Anticipated for New Business

Mr. George said people have been calling about the traffic at the bridge and through town and wonders when they will
be finished. Mr. Dunham said that officially they will be done by Memorial Day, but he is hearing that it will be sooner
than that. There is nothing official yet. Mr. Dunham said that some days are worse than others. Experience suggests that
it is faster for people to stay on the highway, rather than taking side streets through town. Mr. George has also received
complaints about the delay on 130 and Snake Pond Road; is there something that can be done with that? The lights have
been adjusted probably as far as they can go, but Mr. Dunham will check.

PUBLIC COMMENT
None.

CLOSING REMARKS
Mr. Ellis thanks Mr. Holden for acting as Chair. Mr. Dunham says he will update the Board at the next meeting about
some possible organizational changes that will improve services for the long haul without adding expense. Mr. Holden
would like to continue to maintain the overall situation in Europe and the threat to world peace in thoughts and prayers.
We also need serious reflection on the event in Louisville; it is a national crisis.



ADJOURNMENT
Mr. George moved to adjourn. Seconded by Mr. Ellis. Approved unanimously.
The meeting ended at 7:40 PM.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, 4/26/23. 3:00 PM Town Hall - Moderator ATM Preparation
Thursday, 4/27/23.7:00 PM Town Hall- Board of Selectmen
Monday, 5/1/23 7:00 PM SHS Auditorium — Annual Town Meeting

Note: Board of Selectmen meetings are recorded and available for viewing in their entirety on the Sandwich Community
Television website: https.//sandwichcommunitytv.org

Respectfully submitted,

Susan James

Supporting Documents:
Minutes (4 pages)

Hearing (5 pages)

Town Meeting (53 pages)
Custodian for Sale (1 page)
Appointment (6 pages)
Earth Day (1 page)



SANDWICH BOARD OF SELECTMEN
PUBLIC HEARING

In accordance with M.G.L. Ch. 138, the Sandwich Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing
on Thursday, April 27, 2023 at 7:10 p.m., in the Sandwich Historic Town Hall Auditorium
located at 130 Main Street, Sandwich, MA to consider the application for a Transfer of an
Annual, On-Premises, All Alcohol Liquor License located at 149 Main Street, Sandwich, MA
02563, from Dan’] Webster Inc. d/b/a The Dan’l Webster Inn, Jason M. Catania as Manager, to
JHK HIX Keene, LLC d/b/a The Dan’l Webster Inn & Spa, Jason M. Catania as Manager.
Anyone wishing to be heard on the subject will be afforded an opportunity at that time.

Sandwich Board of Selectmen

Shane Hoctor, Chair



PUBLIC HEARING
EVERSOURCE REQUEST

The Sandwich Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing on Thursday, April 27, 2023 at
7:15 P.M. in the Sandwich Town Hall Auditorium, 130 Main Street, Sandwich, MA 02563 upon
the petition of NSTAR Electric dba Eversource Energy to:
W/O# 7636643 Request permission to locate underground cables, conduits, manholes, including
the necessary sustaining and protecting fixtures, in, under, along and across the following public
ways: Ridgewood Drive 7 pull boxes, Palmer Road 2 pull boxes and Mill Road 1 pull box.
Anyone wishing to be heard will be afforded an opportunity at that time.

Sandwich Board of Selectmen

Shane Hoctor, Chair
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Harper, Heather

From: Tilton, Paul

Sent: Monday, April 24, 2023 10:15 AM

To: Dunham, George; Harper, Heather

Cc: Masse, Stefan; Harrington, Sean; Jensen, Sam
Subject: RE: {EXTERNAL} WO# 7636643
Attachments: FW: Eversource/ Verizon

Hi Bud/Heather — Eversource if requesting Select Board permission Thurs night to excavate public roads in Lakewood
Hills. | sent the attached to Ronit but never heard back. | will call her today. Just a heads up that if we would like to
delay the Ridgewood Dr/Palmer Rd/Mill Rd application until we at least get a chance to meet and review the project (as
you know, our preference is to install utilities outside the pavement to minimize future road maintenance issues).

Thanks — Paul

From: Jensen, Sam <sjensen@sandwichmass.org>
Sent: Monday, April 24, 2023 9:42 AM

To: Tilton, Paul <ptilton@sandwichmass.org>
Cc: Masse, Stefan <smasse@sandwichmass.org>; Harrington, Sean <sharrington@sandwichmass.org>

Subject: FW: {EXTERNAL} WO# 7636643

Hi Paul, Eversource is planning to ask the Select Board for approval this Thursday night for their ROW applications
including the open excavation work in Lakewood Hills. You may want to reach out to Bud/Heather if you want to slow it

down and try to reduce the open cuts. -Sam

From: Carroll, Melissa <mcarrvoll@sandwichmass.org>
Sent: Monday, April 24, 2023 09:30

To: Engineering Dept <engineering @sandwichmass.org>
Subject: FW: {EXTERNAL} WO# 7636643

Good morning,
Please see the attached paperwork for 2 additional joint owned poles for W/O #7636643. Please let me know if your

department approves or requires additional procedures or documents. Thank you.

From: Carroll, Melissa

Sent: Monday, April 24, 2023 9:17 AM

To: Sweatman, Faye <faye.sweatman@eversource.com>
Subject: RE: {EXTERNAL} WO# 7636643

Hi Faye,
1 did not do the advertisement for the 2 joint owned poles. The advertisement does have the language, “including the

necessary sustaining and protective fixtures, in, under, along and across the following public way.” | spoke with the
Town Manager and he agrees with me and thinks that this will cover the additional 2 joint owned poles. | will add the
addition to the meeting for this coming Thursday. Please let me know if you need anything else. Thank you.

From: Sweatman, Faye <faye.sweatman@eversource.com>
Sent: Monday, April 24, 2023 7:35 AM




To: Carroll, Melissa <mcarroll@sandwichmass.org>
Subject: {EXTERNAL} WO# 7636643

Good morning,

| sent over the petition for the UG, but we have now gotten the go ahead from VZ for the OH
as well. s it possible to add that to the meeting on the 27%?

Thank you,
Faye Sweatman
Rights, Permits & Public Works

EVERSZURCE
273 Summer Street
Plymouth, Ma 02360

Fa ge.é'ﬂeatman@ézgz};gacce.com

When things feel overwhelming, remember
One thought at a time...

One task at a time...

One day at a time...

This electronic message contains information from Eversource Energy or its affiliates that may be confidential,
proprietary or otherwise protected from disclosure. The information is intended to be used solely by the
recipient(s) named. Any views or opinions expressed in this message are not necessarily those of Eversource
Energy or its affiliates. Any disclosure, copying or distribution of this message or the taking of any action based
on its contents, other than by the intended recipient for its intended purpose, is strictly prohibited. If you have
received this e-mail in error, please notify the sender immediately and delete it from your system. Email
transmission cannot be guaranteed to be error-free or secure or free from viruses, and Eversource Energy

disclaims all liability for any resulting damage, errors, or omissions.



PUBLIC HEARING
EVERSOURCE REQUEST

The Sandwich Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing on Thursday, April 27, 2023 at
7:20 P.M. in the Sandwich Town Hall Auditorium, 130 Main Street, Sandwich, MA 02563 upon

the petition of NSTAR Electric dba Eversource Energy to:
W/O # 6717781 Request permission to locate and relocate poles, wires, cables and fixtures,

including the necessary sustaining and protecting fixtures, to be owned and used in common by
your petitioners, along and across the following way or ways: Service Road, nine new stub poles

with anchors
Anyone wishing to be heard will be afforded an opportunity at that time.

Sandwich Board of Selectmen

Shane Hoctor, Chair
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Carroll, Melissa
—

From: Sweatman, Faye <faye.sweatman@eversource.com>
Sent: Tuesday, April 18, 2023 10:18 AM

To: Carroll, Melissa

Subject: {EXTERNAL} RE: Hearing Date April 27 - WO# 6717781

Good morning,

Eversource would like to withdraw the petition for WO# 6717781, Verizon will be submitting
an updated petition for all the poles related to this project.

Thank you,
Faye Sweatman
Rights, Permits & Public Works

EVERSSURCE

273 Summer Street
Plymouth, Ma 02360

Faye.Sweatman@Eversource.com

When things feel overwhelming, remember
One thought at a time...

One task at a time...

One day at a time...

From: Carroll, Melissa <mcarroll@sandwichmass.org>
Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2023 3:03 PM

To: Sweatman, Faye <faye.sweatman@eversource.com>
Subject: RE: {EXTERNAL} Hearing Date

EVERSOURCE IT NOTICE — EXTERNAL EMAIL SENDER **** Don’t be quick to click! ****



PUBLIC HEARING
EVERSOURCE AND VERIZON REQUEST

The Sandwich Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing on Thursday, April 27, 2023 at
7:25 P.M. in the Sandwich Town Hall Auditorium, 130 Main Street, Sandwich, MA 02563 upon
the petition of NSTAR Electric Company dba Eversource Energy and Verizon New England

Incorporated to:

W/O # 11053974 Request permission to locate and relocate poles, wires, cables and fixtures,
including the necessary sustaining and protecting fixtures, to be owned and used in common by
your petitioners, along and across the following way or ways: Quaker Meetinghouse Road,
installation of one joint owned pole 46/49.75

Anyone wishing to be heard will be afforded an opportunity at that time.

Sandwich Board of Selectmen

Shane Hoctor, Chair



PUBLIC HEARING
EVERSOURCE REQUEST

The Sandwich Board of Selectmen will hold a public hearing on Thursday, April 27, 2023 at
7:30 P.M. in the Sandwich Town Hall Auditorium, 130 Main Street, Sandwich, MA 02563 upon

the petition of NSTAR Electric Company dba Eversource Energy:
W/O # 12112471 Request permission to locate underground cables, conduits, manholes,

including the necessary sustaining and protecting fixtures, in, under, along and across the
following way or ways: Jan Sebastian Drive, install one manhole #10268/200 and 19’ +/- of 2-4”

conduit
Anyone wishing to be heard will be afforded an opportunity at that time.

Sandwich Board of Selectmen

Shane Hoctor, Chair



FY'24 BUDGET

PROJECTED GENERAL FUND REVENUES AND EXPENSES - FY'24

REVENUES

FY'23 Tax Levy:

FY'22 Levy Limit 73,827,017

2.5% Increase 1,845,675

Est. New Growth 500,000

Excess Levy Reserve Est. -3,500,000

Overrides / Exclusions 0

County Assess. Outside 2.5: CCC 208,921

Exempt Debt: GF Outside Prop. 2.5 3,394,924 76,276,537
Other Revenue:

State Aid: Discretionary (3.83%) 3,190,958

State Ch. 70 Aid: School (0.93%) 7,439,788

Est. Local Receipts 5,499,886

Free Cash Certification - STM Capital 5,323,434

Overlay Release 0

Transfer from Stabilization Fund 0 21,454,066
Total Estimated Revenues 97,730,603

Stabilization Fund & OPEB Trust Fund Balances:
Stab. Fund OPEB Fund

Actual Balance on 12/31/21: 2,656,813 1,467,469
Proposed Transfer From/To Fund: 500,000 1,100,000
Projected Post ATM Balance: 3,156,813 2,567,469

EXPENSES

ReCap Sheet Items:
State Assess: Tuition Assess (10.00%) 5,346,191

State Assess: All Other (3.00%) 738,495
Abatements / Overlay 500,000
FY'23 Snow & Ice Deficit 0
Town Meeting Items:
Group Health Insurance (2.94%) 12,250,000
County Retirement Assess. (5.14%) 5,049,445
Property & Liability Insurance (10.00%) 1,650,000
Medicare (0.76%) 729,623
GF Sanitation Ent. Fund Approp. 60,500
Unemployment Account 100,000
Transfer to Stabilization Fund 500,000
OPEB Trust Fund 1,100,000
Exempt Debt: GF Outside Prop. 2.5 3,394,924
Non-Exempt Debt: GF Inside Prop. 2.5 1,333,180
Borrowing Expenses 100,000
Reserve Fund 500,000
Capital Budget - ATM - Net 1,698,830
Operating Budgets:
School Budget: Local (4.08%) 30,833,914
Ch. 70 (0.93%) 7,439,788

UCCRVTS Budget (7.59%)

General Gov't. Budget (4.35%)

Total Estimated Expenses

ESTIMATED FY'23 BUDGET BALANCE

Page 1

GHD Draft - 3/23/23

6,584,686

28,466,502

38,273,702

2,871,394

21,433,761

97,630,045

100,558



Account:

A. EDUCATION:
Distributions and Reimbursements:
* 1. Chapter 70
2. School Transportation Programs
3. Retired Teachers' Pensions
4. Charter Tuition Assessment Reimbursement

Offset ltems - Reserve for Direct Expenditure:
* 5. School Lunch
6. School Choice Receiving Tuition

Sub-Total, All Education Items

B. GENERAL GOVERNMENT:
Distributions and Reimbursements:

. Unrestricted Gen. Gov. Aid (UGGA)

. Local Share of Racing Taxes

. Regional Public Libraries

. Police Career Incentive

. Urban Renewal Projects

. Veterans' Benefits

. Exemptions: Vet, Blind, SS, Elderly

. State Owned Land

O~NDOOWN=

Offset ltems - Reserve for Direct Expenditure:
* 9. Public Libraries

Sub-Total, All General Government

C. TOTAL ESTIMATED RECEIPTS

Total Discretionary Aid

*  Note: Not Included in Discretionary Aid Calculation

FY'24 CHERRY SHEET RECEIPTS

Final
DOR Est.
EY'23

7,371,508
0

0

667,042

0
775,814

8,814,364

1,305,647
0

0

0

0

61,276
140,577
898,708

38,566
2,444774

11,259,138

3,073,250

House's
DOR Est.
FY'24

7,508,068
0

430,303
0
716,310

8,654,681

1,326,537
0

0

0

0

53,998
136,188
1,005,424

40,656
2,562,803

11,217,484

2,952,450

Page 1

Difference

GHD Draft - 4/24/2023

ATM
FY'24

% Change Budget Est.

Difference

136,560
0

1.85% 7,439,788 68,280

— 0

-236,739 -35.49%

"

0
-59,504

-159,683 -1.81%

-7,278
-4,389
106,716

2,000

118,029 4.83%

-41,654 -0.37%

-120,800 -3.93% 3,190,958 -238,508



Account:
A. County Assessment, County Tax:

B. STATE ASSESSMENTS AND CHARGES:
. Retired Employees Health Insurance

. Retired Teachers Health Insurance

. Mosquito Control Projects

. Air Pollution Districts

. Metropolitan Area Planning Council

. Old Colony Planning Council

. RMV Non-Renewal Surcharge

NO O ON =

Sub-Total, State Assessments

C. TRANSPORTATION AUTHORITIES:
1. MBTA
2. Boston Metro. Transit District
3. Regional Transit (CCRTA)

Sub-Total, Transportation Assessments
D. ANNUAL CHARGES AGAINST RECEIPTS

1. Special Education
2. STRAP Repayments

Sub-Total, Annual Charges Against Receipts
E.* TUITION ASSESSMENTS

1. School Choice Sending Tuition

2. Charter School Sending Tuition

3. Essex County Technical Institute Sending Tuition

Sub-Total, Tuition Assessments

TOTAL ESTIMATED ASSESSMENTS

Total Non-Tuition Assessments

FY'24 CHERRY SHEET ASSESSMENTS

GHD Draft - 4/24/2023

Final House's ATM
DOR Est. DOR Est. FY'24
FY'23 FY'24 Difference 9% Change Budget Est. Difference
392,050 390,351 -1,699 -0.43%
0 0 0
0 0 0
147,981 143,563 -4,418
8,103 8,296 193
0 0 0
0 0 0
15,560 15,380 -180
171,644 167,239 -4,405 -2.57%
0 0 0
0 0 0
153,291 157,123 3,832
153,291 157,123 3,832 2.50%
0 0 0
0 0 0
0 0 0 #DIVIO!
537,178 490,185 -46,993
4,322 996 4,176,725 -146,271
0 . 0 - 0
4,860,174 4,666,910 -193,264 -3.98%/) 5,346,191 679,281
5,577,159 5,381,623 -195,536 -3.51%
716,985 714,713 -2,272 -0.32% 738,495 23,782

Note: Tuition Assessment totals are subject to change until "final" charter & school choice sending figures are provided to the State DOE. Charter
Schools are required to report to the DOE enrollment projections for the ypcoming school year by March 15,
T UB\J =




FY'24 BUDGET

PROJECTED GENERAL FUND REVENUES AND EXPENSES - FY'24

REVENUES

FY'23 Tax Levy:

FY'22 Levy Limit 73,827,017

2.5% Increase 1,845,675

Est. New Growth 500,000

Excess Levy Reserve Est. -3,500,000

Overrides / Exclusions 0

County Assess. Outside 2.5: CCC 208,921

Exempt Debt: GF Outside Prop. 2.5 3,394,924 76,276,537
Other Revenue:

State Aid: Discretionary (-3.93%) 2,952,450

State Ch. 70 Aid: School (1.85%) 7,508,068

Est. Local Receipts 5,499,886

Free Cash Certification - STM Capital 5,323,434

Overlay Release 0

Transfer from Stabilization Fund 0 21,283,838
Total Estimated Revenues 97,560,375

Stabilization Fund & OPEB Trust Fund Balances:
Stab. Fund OPEB Fund

Actual Balance on 12/31/21: 2,656,813 1,467,469
Proposed Transfer From/To Fund: 500,000 1,100,000
Projected Post ATM Balance: 3,156,813 2,567,469

EXPENSES

ReCap Sheet ltems:
State Assess: Tuition Assess (-3.98%) 4,666,910

State Assess: All Other (-0.32%) 714,713
Abatements / Overlay 500,000
FY'23 Snow & Ice Deficit 0
Town Meeting ltems:
Group Health Insurance (2.94%) 12,250,000
County Retirement Assess. (5.14%) 5,049,445
Property & Liability Insurance (10.00%) 1,650,000
Medicare (0.76%) 729,623
GF Sanitation Ent. Fund Approp. 60,500
Unemployment Account 100,000
Transfer to Stabilization Fund 500,000
OPEB Trust Fund 1,100,000
Exempt Debt: GF Qutside Prop. 2.5 3,394,924
Non-Exempt Debt: GF Inside Prop. 2.5 1,333,180
Borrowing Expenses 100,000
Reserve Fund 500,000
Capital Budget - ATM - Net 1,698,830
Operating Budgets:
School Budget: Local (3.85%) 30,765,634
Ch. 70 (1.85%) 7,508,068

UCCRVTS Budget (7.59%)
General Gov't. Budget (4.35%)

Total Estimated Expenses

ESTIMATED FY'23 BUDGET BALANCE
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5,881,623

28,466,502

38,273,702

2,871,394

21,433,761

96,926,982

633,393



Town of Sandwich
Annual Town Meeting

WARRANT

Monday, May 1, 2023

7:00 p.m. — Sandwich High School

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
Shane T. Hoctor, Chair
Charles M. Holden, Vice-Chair
R. Patrick Ellis

Robert J. George

Michael J. Miller

MODERATOR
Garry N. Blank

FINANCE COMMITTEE

Nancy A. Crossman, Chair
Edward W. Collupy, Jr., Vice-Chair
Matthew D. Anderson

Adam G. Chaprales

Andrew J. Comier

Kevin P. Klein

James W. McCormick

Jacquelyn F. Quint

Jeremy M. Shea
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Dunham, George

From: Vicki Marsh <VMarsh@k-plaw.com>

Sent: Thursday, April 13, 2023 3:42 PM

To: Dunham, George

Cc: Jennings, William; John Giorgio

Subject: RE: {EXTERNAL} RE: Town of Sandwich - Property Question
Bud-

The Town will not need a Town Meeting vote to withdraw the property from condominium status. The Town still owns the
land and the buildings thereon, it will just no longer be a condominium. So the Town is not disposing of it by a withdrawal
as a condominium. [ will need to do a title rundown to make sure no units were ever conveyed out and there are no liens
filed against the Condominium Association even though the Town supposedly owns all of the units and interests in the
condominium. | will also prepare the necessary documents to withdraw the condominium units from status as a
condominium pursuant to G.L. ¢. 183A, § 19. The instruments of withdrawal will be executed by the Board of Selectmen
and then recorded with the Registry of Deeds. The withdrawal should take place prior to the auction and a soon as
possible so the documents can be on record, so it may then be sold as a single building and not as condominium

units. When is the next Board meeting that the Selectmen could execute the withdrawal?

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. If you wish to speak with me, | am availabie at 978-821-
1409.

Vicki

Vicki S. Marsh, Esq.

KP | LAW

101 Arch Street, 12th Floor
Boston, MA 02110

O: (617) 556 0007

F: (617)654 1735
vmarsh@k-plaw.com
www.k-plaw.com

This message and the documents attached to it, if any, are intended only for the use of the addressee and may contain information that is PRIVILEGED
and CONFIDENTIAL and/or may contain ATTORNEY WORK PRODUCT. If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any
dissemination of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please delete all electronic copies of this
message and attachments thereto, if any, and destroy any hard copies you may have created and notify me immediately

From: Dunham, George <gdunham@sandwichmass.org>

Sent: Thursday, April 13, 2023 8:46 AM

To: Vicki Marsh <VMarsh@k-plaw.com>

Cc: Jennings, William <wjennings@sandwichmass.org>; John Giorgio <JGiorgio@k-plaw.com>
Subject: RE: {EXTERNAL} RE: Town of Sandwich - Property Question

Hi Vicki,

We definitely want to withdraw the condominium designation. Does this need a Town Meeting vote or is it
something we can just do or have the Board approve?

Thanks!

- Bud



May 1
May 4
May 11
May 18
May 25

June 1
June 8
June 15
June 22
June 29

July 6

July 13
July 20
July 27

August 3

August 10
August 17
August 24
August 31

September 7

September 14
September 21
September 28

October 5

October 12
October 19
October 26

November 2
November 9
November 13
November 16
November 23
November 30

December 7

December 14
December 21
December 28

January 4

January 11
January 18
January 25

BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING SCHEDULE

Spring 2023 — Early 2024

ANNUAL TOWN MEETING

No Meeting — Annual Town Election
Meeting

No Meeting

Meeting

No Meeting — MMMA Spring Conference
Meeting

No Meeting

Meeting

No Meeting

No Meeting — Holiday
Meeting

No Meeting

Meeting

No Meeting
Meeting
No Meeting
Meeting
No Meeting

No Meeting — Holiday
Meeting

No Meeting

Meeting

No Meeting
Meeting
No Meeting
Meeting

No Meeting

Meeting

SPECIAL TOWN MEETING.../f Needed
Meeting

No Meeting — Holiday

No Meeting — MMMA Fall Conference

Meeting

No Meeting

Meeting

No Meeting — Holiday

Meeting

Meeting

No Meeting -~ MMA Annual Meeting
Meeting — FY’'25 Budget Presentation

GHD Draft - 4/24/23



